
 

 
  

D
ecem

ber 13, 2021 
  C

ity of A
lam

eda Planning B
oard  

2263 Santa C
lara A

venue, R
oom

 190 
A

lam
eda, C

A
 94501 

 Subject: D
raft O

bjective D
esign R

eview
 Standards for O

ne and T
w

o Fam
ily R

esidences pursuant to 
SB

 9- -Item
 7-B

 on Planning B
oard’s 12-13-21 A

genda - -Supplem
ental A

A
PS com

m
ents  

 D
ear Planning B

oard m
em

bers: 
 The A

lam
eda A

rchitectural Preservation Society (A
A

PS)  
Intended to recom

m
end the follow

ing additional standard in our D
ecem

ber 12, 2021 letter sent to you last 
night, but it slipped through the cracks in our haste to send the letter to you: 
 

Lim
it new

 porch railing heights to 36 inches or the sam
e floor’s predom

inant w
indow

 sill height, 
w

hichever is low
er, and lim

it stair rail heights so that their height at the top of the stairs does not 
exceed the porch rail height. If greater height is required to m

eet building code requirem
ents 

(w
here the building is not eligible for the C

alifornia H
istorical Building C

ode) or is otherw
ise 

desired, use inconspicuous elem
ents to obtain this height, such as adding a sim

ple pipe rail above 
the “architectural” railing. Retain any existing original or historic railings or, if they m

ust be 
replaced (due for, exam

ple, to deterioration), install new
 railings that m

atch the original or 
historic designs. Supplem

ent the new
 railings as set forth above to obtain any necessary or desired 

height increase. 
  

The above language is based on that on pages 29–30 of the G
uide to R

esidential D
esign. 

 The building code now
 norm

ally requires porch guardrails 42 inches in height w
hich can look aw

kw
ard 

on older buildings and com
prom

ise the com
positional geom

etry of m
any older buildings w

here the porch 
rail height horizontally aligns w

ith the w
indow

 sills and, on V
ictorians, has a strong design relationship 

w
ith porch colum

n bases. A
lam

eda’s B
uilding O

fficial typically allow
s exceptions to the 42 inch height 

using the C
alifornia H

istorical B
uilding C

ode. Planning staff has indicated to A
A

PS prelim
inary support 

for including this provision in the standards. 
 Photos of supplem

ental rails to conform
 of the building code height are attached. 
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In addition, staff this m
orning provided A

A
PS helpful clarifications responding to the concerns in the first 

part of our D
ecem

ber 12 letter. W
e, and perhaps staff, plan to present these clarifications at tonight’s 

Planning B
oard m

eeting. 
 Thank you for the opportunity to com

m
ent. Please contact m

e at (510) 523-0411 or 
cbuckleyA

IC
P@

att.net if you w
ould like to discuss these com

m
ents. 

 Sincerely, 
 C

hristopher B
uckley, C

hair 
Preservation A

ction C
om

m
ittee 

A
lam

eda A
rchitectural Preservation Society 

 A
ttachm

ents: Photos of supplem
ental porch rails to m

eet B
uilding C

ode height. 
 cc: M

ayor and C
ity C

ouncilm
em

bers (by electronic transm
ission) 

 
   H

istorical A
dvisory B

oard (by electronic transm
ission) 

A
ndrew

 Thom
as and A

llen Tai, Planning, B
uilding and Transportation D

epartm
ent (by electronic 

transm
ission) 

 
A

A
PS B

oard and Preservation A
ction C

om
m

ittee (by electronic transm
ission) 

 
 








